
TRACK 
Track practice will begin on March 2, 
2020. 
 

BUSING INFORMATION  
Within this newsletter is a Bus 
Information Update page for the 2020 – 
2021 school year.  Please have this 
completed and return to the school by 
April 1, 2020.  We will be sending this 
same Bus Information Update flyer 
home with the students to ensure all 
families have an opportunity to 
complete the information. We will be 
reviewing our bus routes in preparation 
for next school year. Thank you for 
completing and returning the 
information promptly. If you have any 
questions, please call. Please feel free 
to write notes, comments, and/or 
requests on the survey. 
 

Board of Education 
Meridian Public Schools 

District – 48-0303 
Daykin, Nebraska, 68338 

Wednesday, February 12, 2020 
 

Regular February 12, 2020 Meeting 
7:00 p.m. 

Meridian Public School Board of 
Education met on Wednesday, 
February 12, 2020, as per notice in the 
Fairbury Journal-News. 
 

President Bartels called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 p.m. The open meeting 
law information was presented. 
Members present were Scheer, 
VanWesten, Vorderstrasse, 
Niederklein, Sobotka, and 
Bartels.  Also present were 
Superintendent Kort, Brynn Holtmeier, 
and Bailey Holtmeier. 
 

Nothing new was added to the agenda. 
 

Roll call was taken:  Scheer - present, 
VanWesten - present, Vorderstrasse - 
present, Niederklein - present, Sobotka 
- present, and Bartels - present. 
 

No comments were made by the public. 
 

Meridian’s winter sports schedules have 
now concluded.  We want to congratulate 
the wrestlers who competed this year and 
to the 4 that qualified for state: Lane 
Barton, Zac Kerwood, Hunter Green and 
Wyatt Haverluck.  Hunter had a tough 
draw and finished 0-2 at state while Lane 
and Zac finished 1-2 and missed out of 
medaling.  Wyatt finished with a 4-1 
record at state and took home 3rd place.  
Wyatt ended up pinning the 3rd and 5th 
ranked wrestlers while at state.   
 

The girls’ basketball team finished the 
year with a hard fought game at Geneva 
but losing to Diller-Odell 41-46 in the 
sub-district finals.  The 16-9 season 
included a 2nd place finish at CRC, the 
highest finish for the girls and Josiee 
Sobotka passing 1,000 points in her 
career.   
 

The boys basketball team will begin their 
sub-district play this week at Pawnee 
City with a first round match against Fall 
City Sacred Heart.  The boys have 
continued to work hard and never give 
up.   
 

As spring arrives, we have numerous 
activities the students will be involved in 
like Track, FBLA, FFA, Show Choir, 
District Music and many more.  Please 
stay aware of your students grades and 
how they are proceeding.  The 3rd quarter 
will conclude on March 12th. 
 

OPTION ENROLLMENT  
If you are aware of other families who 
are considering Option Enrollment please 
inform them to contact the school and 
schedule a walk through to discuss the 
steps that need to be taken. The date to 
submit the option enrollment is March 
15. 

VanWesten moved and Niederklein 
seconded to approve the consent agenda 
as follows:  
1. Minutes of the Monday, January 20, 

2020 Regular Meeting 
2. District Financial Report 
3. Activity Fund Report 
4. Hot Lunch Report 
5. Bills 

Vote taken: Scheer - aye, VanWesten - 
aye, Vorderstrasse - aye, Niederklein - 
aye, Sobotka - aye, and Bartels - aye.  
Motion carried 6-0. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented the 
Curriculum Report.  The school will 
continue to work with Mary Ruiz and 
plans to have her back for the 2020-2021 
school year. Mrs. Peters is looking at 
offering more classes in the Family and 
Consumer Science Area.  Ms. 
Wollenburg is looking at getting some 
updated shop equipment.  Plans continue 
to be made for the construction of the 
greenhouse. 
 

Dates continue to be adjusted on the 
2020-2021 Calendar and this will be 
looked at again next month. 
 

Sobotka moved and VanWesten 
seconded to approve the resignation of 
Mrs. Michelle Weyer, with regrets.  Vote 
taken: Scheer - aye, VanWesten - aye, 
Vorderstrasse - aye, Niederklein - aye, 
Sobotka - aye, and Bartels - aye.  Motion 
carried 6-0. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented the 
Principal’s report as follows: 
1. Student numbers are 225 Total with 

124 in elementary and 101 in 7-12. 
2. Girls basketball finished as 

conference runner-up at the CRC 
Basketball Tournament.  This is the 
highest finish at conference in school 
history.  Congratulations team and 
coaches! 

3. Congratulations to Zacharia Kerwood 
for finishing 1st in CRC wrestling! 

4. Congratulations to Josiee Sobotka for 
reaching the 1,000 career points level 
in basketball! 

5. Meridian Mustangs Facebook page 
has reached 1,000 followers! 
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Meridian Public  Schools will educate all students in a safe, nurturing environment while challenging them to develop their integrity, knowledge, and unique talents to become responsible, productive citizens. 
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Hail to the varsity…  Cheer them along the way…   

Meridian hosted the CRC speech 
contest again this year, on Wednesday, 
February 26.  There was no school for 
students, however the teachers and staff 
worked that day. District speech will be 
Monday, March 16 at Deshler. 
 

SENIORS: 
Stay on track for college by completing 
these second-semester tasks: 
*Watch your grades. If you slack off 
and get poor grades, your college 
admission could be revoked. 

*Complete the financial aid process. 
By now, you should have filed your 
FAFSA (Free Application for Federal 
Student Aid). If you haven’t, apply at 
fafsa.gov. If your college requests 
verification of your FAFSA 
information, you must submit required 
documents before the school will 
award financial aid. 

*Watch your student portal and 
email closely.  Once you’re accepted 
for admission, the colleges you listed 
on your FAFSA will notify you of the 
financial aid they’re offering. 

*Apply for scholarships. Local 
scholarships as well as state/regional 
scholarships are available on the 
counselor’s website.  You can also see 
ScholarshipQuest at EducationQuest.org 
to find Nebraska-based scholarships.  
You’ll also find links to national 
scholarship sites that are EducationQuest
-approved. 

*Make your final college selection. 
Notify the other colleges so they can 
take you off their mailing list. 

*Be aware of deadlines to accept 
financial aid and college admission 
offers, submit your housing deposit, 
and register for new-student 
orientation.  

 

SCHOLARSHIPS: 
Local scholarships have been updated 
and are available on the school website 
under the administration-counselor tab. 
Many of the scholarships are due April 
15th, but students have been 
encouraged to start on them now. If you 
have questions about a scholarship, 
please ask! Remember, additional 
scholarships can be found on the 
counselor website, and students are 
encouraged to check it often! Seniors 

 
 

Kindergarten 11  8th 13 
1st 20   9th 20 - 2 
2nd 16  10th  18 - 1  
3rd 13  11th 12  

 
5th 13  
6th 19  

 
 

 

Girls basketball finished as conference 
runner-up at the CRC basketball 
tournament.  This is the highest finish 
in school history. Congratulations to 
the team and coaches! 
 

Congratulations to Zacharia Kerwood 
for finishing 1st in CRC conference 
wrestling! 
 

Congratulations to Josiee Sobotka for 
reaching the 1000 career points level in 
basketball! 
 

Meridian Mustangs Facebook page has 
reached 1000 followers!  
 

District wrestling was in Plainview on 
Friday and Saturday, February 14 and 
15. Four Meridian wrestlers qualified 
for state: Hunter Green, Wyatt 
Haverluck, Zacharia Kerwood, and 
Lane Barton. State wrestling was 
Thursday through Saturday, February 
20-22. Good job, wrestlers! 
 

Meridian hosted the Mustang speech 
invite on Saturday, February 15. Thank 
you to everyone who helped make it a 
success! 
 

Parent Teacher Conferences were held 
on Monday, February 17, and 
Wednesday, February 19, from 4p-8p. 
There is no school on Friday, February 
21, it is a comp day for the extra 
hours worked during the conferences. 
 

Girls sub-district D1-7 basketball 
began on Tuesday, February 18 at 
Geneva (Fillmore Central). 
 

Boys sub-district D2-1 basketball 
began on Tuesday, February 25 at 
Pawnee City. 

6. District wrestling will be in Plainview 
on Friday and Saturday, February 14 
& 15, 2020.  State wrestling will be 
Thursday through Saturday, February 
20 – 22, 2020.  Good luck, wrestlers! 

7. Meridian will host the Mustang 
Speech Invite on Saturday, February 
15, 2020. 

8. Parent Teacher Conferences will be 
held on Monday, February 17 and 
Wednesday, February 19, from 4 – 8 
p.m. both days. 

9. There is no school on Friday, 
February 21, 2020. 

10. Girls Subdistrict D1-7 basketball 
begins on Tuesday, February 18, 
2020 at Fillmore Central. 

11. Boys Subdistrict D2-1 basketball 
begins on Tuesday, February 25, 
2020 at Pawnee City. 

12. Meridian will again host the CRC 
Speech Contest.  This year it will be 
held on Wednesday, February 26, 
2020.  There will be no school for 
students.  District speech will be 
Monday, March 16, 2020 at Deshler. 

 

Superintendent Kort reported: 
1. The carpet project will be completed 

this summer. 
2. Maintenance on the fob entrances will 

take place and we will look at 
installing fob entrances at additional 
doors. 

3. CRC has held discussions with the 
City of York regarding improvements 
needed to the City Auditorium to 
continue hosting the CRC tournament 
there. 

 

Discussion was held on the Board’s 
evaluation of Superintendent Kort. 
 

Next Regular Meeting was set for 
Tuesday, March 10, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Scheer moved and VanWesten seconded 
to adjourn at 7:48 p.m. Vote taken: 
Scheer - aye, VanWesten - aye, 
Vorderstrasse - aye, Niederklein - aye, 
Sobotka - aye, and Bartels - aye.  Motion 
carried 6-0. 

Jamie Niederklein, 
Secretary Meridian District #48-0303 
 

COUNSELOR’S CONNECTION 
by 

Lisa Kruse 

Mustang MEMO 
Mr. Harold Scott 

Principal 

http://www.fafsa.ed.gov


These are great opportunities for 
students to obtain college credit while 
still in high school! As always, feel free 
to contact me with any questions or 
concerns.  
Lisa Kruse  
lkruse@meridianmustangs.org  
402-446-7265 ext. 1253 
 

PRE-K  AND KINDERGARTEN  
If your child will turn four by July 31, 
2020, they are eligible for Pre-K. 
Meridian Public School is hosting an 
informational meeting on Monday, 
March 30th, 2020 in the Pre-K room. 
The meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m.  
Please contact Kelly Kanost or Mrs. 
Paul at Meridian School (402-446-7265 
extension 4) to let us know if you plan 
to attend.  
 

If your child is 5 by July 31, 2020, they 
are eligible for Kindergarten this fall. 
Please plan to attend the parents’ 
meeting hosted by Meridian Public 
School on March 30th. The meeting 
will be in the Kindergarten room and is 
scheduled to begin at 7:00 p.m. If you 
plan to attend the parents’ meeting, 
please contact Kelly Kanost or Mrs. 
Meyer  at the telephone number above. 
 

PLANT SALES 
Grades 7-12 are again selling plants for 
their class fundraiser. Sales began 
Thursday, February 27th, and will end 
on March 27th. All proceeds from each 
salesperson will go to their respective 
class.  
 

Plants will be arriving at Meridian 
School on April 21 and will be ready 
for pickup for the public from 5 pm to 
8 pm. On Wednesday through Friday 
of that week, plants may be picked up 
during school hours. Otherwise you 
may pick them up by appointment 
only. 
 

Each customer is encouraged to pick up 
their own plants so you get the right 
color or the best choice. It is on a first-
come first-serve basis so come as soon 
as you can. There will also be a few 
extra plants for sale that you will be 
able to purchase at that time. 
 

Please help support Meridian Grades 7-
12 and purchase a plant. If you have 
not been contacted yet, log on 
to www.janetsjungle.com and find 
Meridian School. You may browse the 
book and fill out the order form that is 

and Parents…Please make sure you 
inform the counseling office of any 
scholarships you receive. 
 

JUNIORS…it’s time to narrow your 
college choices.  
Narrow your college choices soon to 
prepare for these upcoming activities: 
• ACT Test. When you take the ACT this 
spring, you'll be asked to provide a list 
of colleges that should receive your 
score. Note: All juniors will take the 
state ACT free of charge on April 7. 

• Completion of the FAFSA early next 
fall. You and your parents can complete 
the FAFSA beginning October 1 of your 
senior year. The colleges you list on the 
form will receive the results. 

•College applications.  Early next fall, it 
will be time to apply to your top college 
choices.  Meridian will hold an 
Apply2College even early next fall. 

 

IT’S COLLEGE VISIT TIME! 
Spring is a great time for juniors to take 
an individual tour of a college of interest! 
Many schools offer “Junior Visit Days,” 
or an individual tour can be arranged. 
Please see Mrs. Kruse if you need help in 
setting up a visit. Remember, every 
junior and senior is allowed two excused 
absences to visit colleges.  Questions to 
ask during your visit are also available 
from the counselor’s office. 
 

17 & 18 YEAR OLD MALES:  
The law requires that all males must 
register with the Selective Service within 
30 days of their 18th birthday. It is now 
possible to submit registration 
information early, as long as the person 
is at least 17 years and 3 months old. 
Selective Service will keep your 
information on file and process it 
automatically within 30 days of your 
18th birthday. To find out more 
information go to https://www.sss.gov. 
You can also register online. 

2020-2021 CLASS REGISTRATION:  
Over the next month, I will be meeting 
with each student in grades 8-11 to 
register for classes for next year. For next 
year’s juniors and seniors, taking dual 
credit college classes may be an option. 
These students may also take college 
classes as part of SENCAP (Southeast 
Community College’s Career Academy). 

found in the newsletter and send it to 
school. Once again, March 27 is the 
deadline for plant orders. 
 

FBLA 
Spring is almost here!  This means 
FBLA’s state conference, SLC, is fast 
approaching.  This past month members 
were busy completing ribbon projects 
and registering for SLC.  Each member 
attending SLC must sign up for five 
competitive events. Ribbon projects that 
were completed include: Go Green, Feed 
Nebraska, BettyiGive, and StepUp2Tech. 
Chapters must meet the guidelines of 
these projects to complete them.   
 

For Go Green, FBLA members hung 
posters encouraging people to go green 
around the school and asked others to 
wear green or brown one day to 
school.  The FBLA chapter teamed up 
with the Student Council for their Annual 
Canned Food Drive to complete Feed 
Nebraska. StepUp2Tech was completed 
by having members follow Nebraska 
FBLA on social media.  All of the 
completed ribbon projects will be 
showcased at the State Leadership 
Conference, which is from March 30th-
April 1st. 
 

Hoping you have a “springtastic” March! 
Reporter, Brynn Holtmeier 

 

FFA 
At the February FFA meeting, Kaitlynn 
Pollock was named FFA Member of the 
Month. She showed at the county fair, 
attended all meetings, competed in 
livestock judging, and supported her 
peers at the LDE community practice 
night. A thank you goes out to everyone 
who helped work concession on 
February 13th! We would also like to 
thank Chris Haake for designating the 
Meridian FFA chapter to receive a 
$2,500 Bayer Donation. This donation 
will go towards building a greenhouse 
that will be utilized by multiple classes, 
FFA contest preparation, and student 

   Onward to victory…       May they win again today… 
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   We’ll give a cheer for the varsity…     Long may they reign supreme … 
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SAE projects. On February 11, Erika 
Schwisow, Hector Nunez, and Brynn 

Holtmeier visited the Cattlemen at the 
Capitol. Here they got to meet with 
other passionate people about the beef 
cattle industry, they also got to meet 
with other beef producers to learn about 
current proposed bills that would affect 
the beef industry. They participated in a 
legislative workshop, enjoyed lunch 
with senators, and visited the state 
capitol to listen in on the agriculture 
committee hearing. Coming up the 
week of February 24-28 is National 
FFA Week! Throughout the week we 
will host dress up days and activities to 
promote the agricultural industry. All 
activities will take place during study 
hall.  
° Monday: Dress up as a career in ag 
day and make dirt cups  

° Tuesday: Weird wacky farmer day 
and scavenger hunt 

° Thursday: Dress like an animal and 
drive your tractor to school day 

° Friday: Official dress (or chapter t-
shirt for those that don’t have 
official dress) and the FFA 
appreciation breakfast 

 

The FFA Appreciation Breakfast will 
be held at the Daykin Community 
Building from 6:30-8:00am Friday 
morning for any FFA member, parent, 
community member or business that 
supports the Meridian FFA Chapter.  
Upcoming Events:  

‣Welding Contest: February 26 in 
Lincoln 

‣Career Development Events (CDE): 
March 3rd at SCC Beatrice 

‣Meridian Cornhole Tournament: 
March 21st at Meridian (see flyer 
for details) 

STUCO 
March has sprung upon us!  February 
was Student Council’s Annual Canned 
Food Drive, which always sparks 
competition between the classes.  The 
Winter Dance kicked things off on 
February 1st.  Thank you to everyone 
who generously donated to this cause! 
 

February also marked the last home 
basketball games.  Student Council 
raised a lot of money for Make-A-
Wish from the free-throw contests at 
every home game.  Thank you to 
everyone who competed. 
 

March will bring lots of fun activities 
for Student Council and the 
community.  March 6th is Stu-Co’s 
Annual Dodgeball tournament.  Teams 
must be comprised of six people.  
Teams are allowed substitutes but are 
only allowed three guys on the court at 
a time.  The cost for a team is $30.  
Registration is due March 2nd.  

March is also when Stu-Co goes on its 
annual Spring Getaway.  This year, 
Student Council will get to experience 
cultural food and be doing community 
service.  Thank you to Becky Ellis for 
setting up the community service 
project for Stu-Co. 

Wishing you a springy March! 
Public Relations, Brynn Holtmeier 

 

Meridian 2020 Driver’s 
Education Class 

The Driver’s Education Class is 
certified through the State of Nebraska 
Department of Motor Vehicles.  To 
take this class you will need to 14 
before October 14th.  The student will 
need to pass both the driving and the 
written part of the class with a 
minimum grade of 80%. The class will 
consist of 20 hours of classroom 
instruction, 5 hours of supervised 
practice driving, and a 10-15 minute 
driving test.  For the lecture part of the 
class, you will have two options: 
 

1. This class will be held in Exeter on 
March 20, 27, and April 3, 9  from 
4:30 to 8:30 and April 10 from 8:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

2. This class will be held in Exeter on 
May 26, 27, and 28, from 8:00 to 
3:30 

 

Both classes will be held in the Exeter-
Milligan School shop and the entry 
door is on the south side. 
 

Students must attend all classes, if there 
is a problem, please contact Mr. Filipi 
before signing up for the class. The fee 
is $275, which is due on the first day of 
class.  Please make checks payable to 
Dean Filipi.  If you have questions, 
please contact Mr. Filipi at 402-266-
5911 during the daytime or 402-629-
4544 in the evenings. 

L to R: Erika Schwisow, Hector Nuñez, Brynn Holtmeier 



   Shout ‘til the echoes ring…    For the glory of our team!    
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   Go Mustangs!  
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